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Minutes of MLCCC General Meeting 

June 11, 2015 
 
 

Meeting was called to order by President, Bob Duffin at 7:05 PM.  Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Thank you to Karen and Clay for the hospitality and for having last meeting at their home.  A thank 

you card was also received from Karen and Clay to the club.  We are glad they are both doing so well.  

Also, a thank you from Bob Duffin to all those who helped make this year's car show a success.  

Despite the rain on Friday night at our poker run, we had a pretty good turnout for that and for our car 

show.  We also had several winners from out of town. 

 

Treasurer's Report - /we have $10,409.00 in our account.  Checks have been issued.  We made 

$3,470.00 in registration fees from the car show. 

 

Web Master – no report as the Web Master is not in attendance. 

 

Old Business – Karen and Clay became the recipients of “the duck” after a breakdown on their way to 

the poker run.   

 

New Business – We received a thank you from BBCC for our donation.  Finals day was yesterday at 

BBCC – where the graduates were given sets of tools.  Bob D., Bob K., and John Slovick were in 

attendance.  Statistics from the car show were distributed.  We gave away $450.00 in cash and another 

$100.00 in cash in a separate drawing for those who returned their ballots filled out. 

 

Bob Duffin resigned as President.  He stated that he was honored and proud to represent the club for 

the last four years.  He then submitted LaDell Yada's name for the office.  A motion was made and 

seconded by Annie Edwards.  Motion passed.  LaDell is our new President.  Nomination and motion 

made for Darin Hendrickson as Vice-President.  Seconded by Bill Anderson.  Motion passed.  Darin is 

our new Vice-President.  Mary Mayo is resigning as our Secretary.  No nominations from the club – 

tabled until the fall meeting.  Bob Kent accepts the position of Treasurer for another year.  Nomination 

for Karen Crook as our Good Cheer Committee.  Motion made and seconded by Annie Edwards.  

Motion passed.  Joan Duffin will no longer be doing the club newsletter – no volunteers or 

nominations, so it will be tabled until the fall meeting. 

 

Door Prize – Won by Juanita Ottmar. 

 

Car of the Month – Jim Hegert 

 

Presentation made to Bob and Joan Duffin in recognition of their service to the club. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 7:30 PM 


